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The Honorable Steve Huebert, Chairperson 

House Committee on Local Government 

Statehouse, Room 149-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Huebert: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2534 by House Committee on Local Government 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2534 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2534 would allow the governing body of a city and the governing body of a school 

district located wholly or partially within the boundaries of that city to convert a previously 

established city recreation system to a school district recreation system.  The bill would establish 

the procedure for making this conversion, and the conversion would provide for the transfer of 

the assets of the city recreation system, as well as the assumption of the system liabilities, and 

the maintenance and operation of the system.  The mill levy rate for a recreation commission 

established under this bill would not be subject to the one mill levy limitation currently 

established in state law.  Members of the city recreation system converted would serve the 

remainder of their terms as members of the school district system, and upon expiration of the 

terms, members would be appointed by the governing body of the school district.   

 

 According to the League of Kansas Municipalities and the Kansas Association of 

Counties, passage of HB 2534 would have no fiscal effect on the cities or counties of Kansas. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Jon Hummell, 

 Interim Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Larry Baer, League of Municipalities 

 Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties  


